
NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH WHAT TO DO LIST

OVERVIEW

Neighborhood Watch is sponsored by the Sheriff’s Dept.  One of the major benefits in this program 

is the routine drive-thru of the Volunteers who make up the Sheriff’s Assist Team in an official 

Sheriff car.  They are volunteers and not armed.  They are eyes for our neighborhood.  They get 

accustomed to what is “normal” here and if they see something that looks unusual, they call someone.  

And they are a great visual deterrent. Also, if you are going to be away from home and want to have 

them keep an eye on your home, call (SEACOM) SouthEast Arizona Command (520) 803-3550.  

The other important part of Neighborhood Watch is you and me.  Get accustomed to what is “normal” 

around you and if you see something suspicious.  I.E. if your neighbor is on vacation and a moving van 

pulls up in your neighbors’ driveway – call them—or contact the Sheriff’s Dept at (SEACOM) South 

East Arizona Command (520) 803-3550.  SEACOM is the new dispatch for the Sheriff’s Dept Cochise 

County.  It’s important for us the keep an eye out for each other and help each other out.

HINTS:  If there is a pile of newspapers laying in a driveway, a package sitting by the front door, etc. 

etc.  – the message it sends is “Hey, come on in and help yourself—no-one is home.”  If you’re going 

away, stop your paper or have someone pick it up for you and have someone check for package 

deliveries.

IN THE CASE OF ILLEGALS IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD:

1. Do NOT confront them.  Do NOT let them see you pick up your cell phone.  Turn your back and 

walk or drive away.  When you are safely out of sight, call the Border Patrol 520-432-5121 and 

report as much information as you know.  

2. Call Brigitte Calderwood 480-338-7589.  I will send out an e-mail to all participants and give as 

much detail as you tell me. 

IN THE CASE OF WILD ANIMAL SITINGS (mountain lion, bear, etc)

1. If you are actually seeing the animal, first do NOT approach it.  Go to a safe location.  Call 

Game & Fish @ 800-352-0700 or 520-628-3576 and report it.  

2. Call Brigitte Calderwood 480-338-7589.  I will send out an e-mail to all participants and give as 

much detail as you tell me. 

3. Snake Removal:  520-458-3311 

IN CASE YOU GET A CALL FROM SOMEONE AT THE GATE WANTING YOU TO OPEN THE GATE 

FOR THEM:

      DO NOT open the gate to anyone you do not know PERSONALLY.  And please DO NOT     

      give out your gate code.

REMINDER:  If you notice some of the above mentioned situations, and it doesn’t really bother you, 

PLEASE call me anyway so I can let other neighbors know.  Even if it doesn’t bother you, there may be 

other neighbors who would like to know.

Please keep this “What To Do List” in a place where you can locate it if the need arises.                         

                                                                                        Brigitte Calderwood

                                                                                        Wild Horse Neighborhood Watch Coordinator

                                                                                        480-338-7589

                                                                                        brigittecw001@gmail.com


